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George C. Marshall Memorandum for War Plans 

Division:  (Attention Colonel Ridgway)

June 21, 1941   [Washington, D.C.]

Secret

In an interview with the President day before yesterday, in his bed-room, Colonel Stimson and I presented Joint Board paper regarding the establishment of some of our troops in the Natal region in Brazil.  We also gave him, and he glanced through my memorandum to Mr. Welles on the same subject.

We talked over the vital importance of the matter and the necessity for speedy action.  We focused on the proposition that we thought he should force the State Department to find a solution within the next two weeks.  It was up to them to find a solution, but we must get action immediately.

He discussed several possibilities, but thought the most likely method, and the one he would take up with Mr. Welles, would be to get Vargas1 to give us a limited lease—only for the period of the emergency—to establish a small air base in the Natal-Recife region.  He thought that that probably would be the best, or at least the only practicable basis on which Vargas could put the thing over.  He wanted the offer to come from Brazil.  Behind it would be the necessity that we would back that Government.  This last was not an emphatic part of the proposal, but it was involved in the conversation.2
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1. President Getúlio Vargas of Brazil.

2. Germany’s June 22 offensive against the Soviet Union calmed fears of an impending Nazi occupation of West Africa and postponed any movement of United States troops to Brazil.  Stimson, Marshall, and army planners still wanted to send a force to Natal, however.  The army wanted to send an Infantry regiment with support troops to participate in Brazil’s autumn maneuvers.  Ambassador Jefferson Caffery encountered bitter opposition to this plan by Brazilians who feared that the arrival of United States ground forces would precipitate a political crisis for their government.  In the autumn of 1941, Brazil settled the matter by canceling the maneuvers. (Draft of Radiogram to Lehman Miller, June 30, 1941, GCMRL/G. C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon office, General]; Conn and Fairchild, Framework of Hemisphere Defense, pp. 287–88; Caffery to Cordell Hull, June 27, 1941, Department of state, Foreign Relations of the United States:  Diplomatic Papers, 1941, 7 vols. [Washington:  GPO, 1956–63], 6:  502.) 
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